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PRESS RELEASE 

Conserving, enhancing and promoting the Stour Valley

Release date*IMMEDIATE*
New Street Trees for Whitstable
Whitstable has gained 14 new street trees thanks to a collaboration between the Whitstable Society, Whitstable Improvement Trust, Kentish Stour Countryside Partnership, and Kent County Council. The trees have been planted in the verge along Valkyrie Avenue by the Kentish Stour Countryside Partnership’s volunteers. They include cherry, lime and maple. 

The project called ‘Whitreeble’ is an attempt to get more street trees into Whitstable and is being led by Jon Shelton, a Whitstable resident. Jon says ‘Trees have an obvious environmental value for wildlife and reducing CO2 emissions and they have been proven to have impacts on peoples’ wellbeing.  No street trees are now being planted in Kent unless through a development, in conservation areas or through community initiatives such as this one, due to a lack of funds from Kent County Council. Places like Valkyrie Avenue would have had more trees in the past but until we planted more, there was just one tree. During the planting residents from nearby Sheerwater Av, Ashurst Av and Meteor Av all requested if they too could have trees, as trees on their roads have not been replaced. We were unable to plant trees down one whole side of Valkyrie Avenue because BT have put their cable just under the surface of the middle of the verge, which illustrates just one of many issues for street trees. A lot of green verge has also gone under tarmac. Since starting to plan the initiative in my own time a couple of years ago I have found the main problem is money. Although KSCP, an organisation I manage, has planted hundreds of thousands of trees in the countryside, when it comes to streets it costs £250 to plant a tree into the verge and £500 to plant a tree through tarmac. However, if we are going to plant more trees in Whitstable, or indeed other towns, we need significant individual donations or grants from organisations. Thanks to the volunteers from the KSCP who have helped to plan and carry out the Valkyrie planting.’
The Valkyrie Avenue trees and their planting have been paid for with grants from Tesco’s Bags of Help and Whitstable Area Members Panel and with donations from local residents. The trees now belong to KCC Highways who will maintain the trees into the future. If you would like to donate to the ‘Whitreeble’ initiative please contact the Whitstable Improvement Trust, 34 Harbour Street, Whitstable CT5 1AJ.
For further details email Whitreeble@gmail.com
Ends

Jon Shelton Mob 07740 185224

The KSCP is one of nine countryside management partnerships covering Kent, playing a vital role in the conservation of the Kent countryside and coast through engaging with local communities. 

KSCP conserve, enhance and promote the countryside and urban green space of north-east Kent focussed on the Stour Valley.  This is achieved by working closely with local communities and landowners to promote both landscape and nature conservation and develop opportunities for interpretation, education, community development and countryside access. It operates as a working partnership of sponsoring organisations, staff and local people. Kent County Council administer the Partnership. In 2018 KSCP are celebrating 25 years of achivements.
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